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 I.
CALL TO ORDER
Chair, Commissioner Joseph Tiseo called the Joint MPO Board Meeting to order at 9:30 a.m. 

A quorum confirmation of both MPOs was obtained.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Participants recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  
II.
OPEN TO THE PUBLIC
Linda Harrison, Charlotte County CAC member, spoke on the following issues:  (1) consideration of the placement of more roundabouts in the Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP), (2) utilization of technology to improve traffic systems, (3) needed speed limit reductions and prevention of vehicle passing at St. Paul Drive and Calumet Blvd. in South Gulf Cove (a booming residential area in the western end of Charlotte County), (4) praise for the new traffic light at Gasparilla Blvd. and Marathon Blvd. and request for a similar signal at Ingraham Blvd. and Gasparilla Blvd. where six lanes of traffic must be crossed. 
III.
OPENING COMMENTS
MPO Chairs Commissioner Joseph Tiseo and Mayor Shirley Groover Bryant welcomed everyone. Chair Tiseo explained meeting procedures where he would chair the first four items, and Chair Bryant would handle the last four.
IV.
FDOT UPDATE

FDOT Transportation Plan
Wayne Gaither, Director of FDOT District One Southwest Area Office, gave the briefing on the FDOT Florida Transportation Plan (FTP), which is updated every five years.  He characterized it as the single overarching statewide plan for Florida’s transportation system. It involves funds that flow through FDOT’s Five Year Work Program.  While the FTP’s seven goals are largely intact from the earlier version of the plan, some refinements have been made based upon input.  The FTP contains these cross-cutting topics:  technology, resilience, state/interregional, and regional/local. Numerous other statewide plans provide input and feedback for the FTP.  As Florida’s urban areas continue to expand and develop business linkages, the entire peninsula is expected to become one integrated megaregion by the year 2050.  

Subcommittees involved with plan development are:  Automated Connected Electric Shared (Technology), Resilience, and Safety (the latter is new).  FDOT invites interested parties to visit  www.floridatransportationplan.com to become a friend of a subcommittee.  In addition to the FTP website, the plan will be addressed at the TRANSPLEX event on April 20-22, 2020 at the Embassy Suites, Orlando Lake Buena Vista South, 4955 Kyngs Heath Road, Kissimmee, FL 34746.  Regional workshops will follow in the May/June 2020 timeframe.  There will be a 30 
day comment period to review the draft plan in the fall.  The FTP will be published in December 2020.  Any questions regarding the FTP may be forwarded to FDOT staff.
Commissioner Ziegler inquired about the inclusion of autonomous vehicles and ridesharing services such as UBER in the FTP.   Wayne Gaither stated that the topic will be addressed by the Subcommittee on Automated, Connected, Electric, Shared (Technology), as well as in each MPO’s LRTPs.  

Commissioner Constance stated that he appreciated the presentation on these topics.  He had recently been to Washington, DC to speak to USDOT.  He noted that at future meetings, it is critical to work with FDOT to react quickly to the next disruptive technology.
Multi-use Corridors of Regional Economic Significance (M-CORES)

FDOT District One Secretary Nandam gave an update on the Multi-Use Corridors of Regional Economic Significance (M-CORES) program.  This initiative was created to prepare for Florida’s added growth and involves one new corridor and extensions of two existing corridors.  A major objective is to provide the needed structure for rural areas to attract businesses through enhancing infrastructure.  He noted the example of the City of Arcadia in DeSoto County, which is trying to attract business.

Each of the three M-CORES corridors has a task force.  Secretary Nandam chairs the one for the Southwest Central Florida Corridor which will stretch from Collier County to Polk County.  This task force consists of 47 members and envisions holding nine meetings.  The deadline for the task force guiding principle report is October 2020.  The next (fourth) task force meeting will be held in Moore Haven at 9:30 am on February 13, 2020.  The program has an aggressive schedule with the design phase planned for 2022 and anticipated completion by 2030.  As part of the Florida Turnpike system, it will receive funding from toll revenue.   The Legislature has allocated $130 Million from vehicle tag fees and document stamps.  Also contained in the M-CORES legislation to assist rural counties is $30 Million in Small County Outreach Program (SCOP) and Small County Road Assistance Program (SCRAP) funding to resurface roadways and Transportation Disadvantaged funding to serve transit ridership needs.

Vice Chair Alpert asked if the M-CORES program was of a multi-use nature beyond highways.  Secretary Nandam responded that it was, because the program was created to provide infrastructure such as broadband, natural gas, water, and sewer for the impacted areas.  Vice Chair Alpert inquired if rail would also be considered.  Secretary Nandam  stated that all modes of transportation will be studied.
Commissioner Benac was excited to see this program moving forward.  Given her membership on the Florida Greenways and Trails Committee, she was curious about the corridors accommodating overpasses/underpasses, so as lessen effects on flora/fauna in the area.  Secretary Nandam observed that the statute is very specific on environmental protection, which will be included in the guiding principles.  
Commissioner Baugh was also glad to see the program moving forward with funding completed.  She stated that it was important to have transportation meet growth needs in rural areas, but also provide needed evacuation routes and connections to ports.  Secretary Nandam noted that 
evacuation is one of the primary goals for regional connectivity which is specifically identified in the statute.  Although ports were not identified, freight will be addressed, so there will be a tie-in.  
Commissioner Constance felt privileged to sit on the Southwest Central Florida Task Force.  He noted that the program reflects a big change in how roadway right-of-way will be addressed.  This will make the economic corridor more viable.  Additionally, he thanked Secretary Nandam and the other FDOT staff for being very responsive to local governmental requests.  He noted that he observes a tie-in with evacuation and County Road 74, which he would discuss later in the meeting.
Commissioner Servia asked if the group is open to looking at non-FDOT corridors.  Secretary Nandam replied that the statute is specific regarding toll facilities as part of the Florida Turnpike System as a funding source for these FDOT M-CORES corridors. An extended discussion of program funding options ensued.  Commissioner Carusone raised a question on corridor alignment for the Task Force’s study.  Secretary Nandam stated the nine counties were known and primarily located in Florida’s Heartland region.  Once avoidance areas are identified, then the Task Force will develop a swath area and finally, the specific corridor will be defined.  The exact cost is unknown until the alignment is defined.
V.
ACTION ITEMS
There were no Action Items.

VI.
REGIONAL DISCUSSION ITEMS
1. I-75
a. FDOT Interchange Study-Southwest Connect
A presentation was given by Nicole Harris, Stantec consultant for FDOT District One.  She referred to a map contained in the MPO Board Members’ packets on the I-75 Southwest Connect Program.  She noted that different improvements were being evaluated for different areas, utilizing both a PD& E study and a Planning and Feasibility Study.  The program area stretches from Moccasin Wallow Road in Manatee County to the Charlotte/Lee County line. In some portions, potential need for managed lanes would be identified through traffic analysis.  Outreach meetings with MPOs and Counties would be forthcoming.  Contact information was on the map and a website link was provided.  A kickoff meeting would be held in March or April 2020. 
Commissioner Benac asked if the study would include the ultimate buildout of I-75.  Nicole Harris stated that this was being reviewed, as well as the improvement of current interchanges and the possibility of adding new ones.  Commissioner Carusone asked if alternate routes to alleviate I-75 traffic were under consideration.  Secretary Nandam stated that the best opportunity to discuss alternate routes would be through the LRTP process.  Commissioner 

Carusone noted that extra support for these local alternatives would be helpful.  Commissioner Benac noted that the north end of the project is at Moccasin Wallow Road and inquired if the subject of adding another interchange at the Manatee/Hillsborough Country Line would be considered.  Nicole Harris stated that additional conversations might be possible as the study 
proceeds.  Commissioner Baugh stressed that it was important to consider connections to Port Manatee. 
b. Purple Heart Highway Initiative
Gary Harrell discussed the status of the Purple Heart Highway Initiative. He referred to a handout contained in the members packets.
Commissioner Deutsch noted that obtaining approval for this designation was a classic example of how slowly bureaucracy moves.  As the Charlotte County Board of County Commissioners (BCC) Veterans Liaison, he recalled hearing this matter brought up 7-8 years ago at a Military Order of the Purple Heart Meeting, where members told how they earned the honor.  He noted that many of the recipients from the earlier wars are passing away.  He observed that the designation had the strong support of the regional BCCs and MPO Boards.  He appreciated any assistance that MPO Board Members could provide to finish this initiative.  Mayor Bryant echoed his sentiments wholeheartedly.

2.
River Road Regional Interstate Connector 
David Hutchinson gave a brief overview of recent events regarding the River Road Regional Interstate Connector.  He stated that Sarasota County and FDOT deserved the credit for moving the improvements forward by agreeing to an exchange of roadways to be completed by June 2020 in order to complete the connector segment between I-75 and US 41.  The project is now  in the work program for FY 2020/2021 funding, which was advanced from FY 2023.  In the future, consideration of future activity to the south of 41 and connecting to Winchester Blvd. will be assessed.  With intersection and trail improvements being developed, good progress was being made.  Attempts for additional federal funding for the project were also underway.
Commissioner Carusone noted that the City of North Port also had dedicated funding to the project.  She reiterated that hurricane evacuation routes needed to be considered with impacts in both Sarasota and Charlotte Counties (with Winchester Blvd. as a prime evacuation route for Charlotte County that ties to River Road).  Gary Harrell observed that Lee County’s portion of  Boca Grande also benefitted from the evacuation route.  Commissioners Deutsch and Constance reviewed how Charlotte County long ago had invested $12.6 Million in Winchester Blvd in Sarasota County including 4 laning to support a Charlotte County evacuation route linking to River Road.  Commissioner Deutsch noted that Placida Road also should be given attention.    Commissioner Ziegler commented that the southern portion of River Road in Sarasota County is a key priority, and conversations with Congressman Greg Steube are ongoing to keep the project  moving forward.  Commissioner Detert stressed the significance of both MPOs and Counties reaching out to their State legislative delegations during this session, especially in light of Placida’s current growth.
Commissioner Tiseo observed that both BCCs and MPOs had written letters of support on this project.  He expressed that showing buy-in for more than one County was important, since it emphasized interconnected regional efforts.  
Commissioner Benac stated that River Road had been a long time political hot spot.  She was excited that the state would take over a portion of the roadway.  Additionally, she emphasized the need to look at parallel roadways to relieve traffic.  As the project moves forward, she asked that local jurisdictions be notified if further levels of support were required.

3.
Joint Transportation Regional Incentive Program (TRIP) Project Priority List
Gary Harrell described the Transportation Regional Incentive Program (TRIP) timeline.  He referred to a handout in the meeting packet that provided details on requested projects in the tri-county area.  He remarked that the Joint Interlocal Agreement between the MPOs had asked for the List to contain an equitable basis on funding.  Recently, Charlotte had received the majority of funding, having been successful with the Burnt Store Road Phase Two project.  Because it had been on the Charlotte County Improvement Plan (CIP) and the TRIP list, the project had benefitted when $3 Million from elsewhere in the state became available.  Gary Harrell and David Hutchinson explained how the   equitable distribution of projects relies on priority ranking.  Charlotte was dropping to the third position.  The two MPO Directors would work together to finalize the next Joint TRIP List prior to approval by each MPO Board.  
Secretary Nandam stressed that it was wonderful that the MPOs develop an annual Joint TRIP Priority List.  He recommended that ongoing projects that are funded for construction be removed from the Priority List to focus instead on new priorities.  Discussion then followed by Commissioner Detert on how natural disasters (such as Hurricane Charley) can impact the process of equitable distribution.  She also gave the example of how state universities often band together to advocate for a single priority to achieve project completion.   She cautioned against getting territorial and stressed maintaining the MPO spirit.  
The Manatee area MPO Board Members desired to see their priorities advanced on the Joint TRIP Priority List.  Commissioner Carusone asked Secretary Nandam if it was useful to split a large project such as one the length of River Road into phases.  He responded that since the portion from US 41 to the West Villages Parkway will be let in July, it would be best to focus now on the southern segment.  He noted that breaking such a large project into pieces was a helpful strategy, where participants make certain that the unfunded segments become funded.  David Hutchinson stressed the need to work with the local jurisdictions because the local match has to be available and formal application must have been made.  Commissioner Constance stated that it was understood that it was actually an unfunded Project Priority List.

4.
2045 Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP) Regional Model Coordination 
David Hutchinson discussed how LRTP modeling is done on a districtwide basis.  Since the next 10 to 25 years will result in many transportation changes, the MPOs will coordinate on many more issues than connecting corridors.  Gary Harrell reviewed how the Charlotte County-Punta Gorda MPO Board had accepted the LRTP Socio-economic Data Report at its last meeting.  A one percent growth rate is anticipated in accordance with the University of Florida’s Bureau of Economic and Business Research (BEBR) medium growth rate (with the exception of an outlier in southeastern Charlotte County as Babcock Ranch development commences).  Charlotte County likely will exceed 200,000 in population following the 2020 Census.  The Sunseeker Resort at the Peace River is under construction with plans to hire 800 employees.  Additionally, 

individuals living in North Port (Sarasota County) often work in Charlotte County.  Gary Harrell noted that predictions regarding transportation can be hard as new technology unfolds.  He also stated that it was a pleasure working with the Sarasota/Manatee staff with the development of the LRTPs.
Commissioner Ziegler predicted a fundamental shift in transportation in the next five years which is already impacting car dealers.  He used the examples of ridesharing and autonomous vehicles which could shrink the need for roads.  Commissioner Constance commented that it would be the need for parking that would decline.
VII.
BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS
Commissioner Shaw commented to Commissioner Ziegler that before UPS decided primarily to use only right-hand turn routing for efficiency the Postal Service had utilized the concept.  
Commissioner Constance thanked members of the Sarasota/Manatee MPO Board for coming to the meeting in Charlotte County.  He stated to Secretary Nandem that he would be commenting indepth at the next regular Charlotte County-Punta Gorda MPO Board Meeting on County Road 74 which serves the airport. 

Both MPO Board Chairs exchanged thank you’ s.  Chair Bryant thanked the Charlotte County-Punta Gorda MPO for its hospitality and stated that the long drive had given them the opportunity to check out the status of the interstate.  
Commissioner Deutsch thanked everyone for attending and encouraged them to partake of the refreshments.  He indicated that signalization at FDOT intersections would continue to be a topic of conversation with FDOT staff in order to move traffic more quickly and safely.  He wished everyone a safe journey home.  

Commissioner Baugh stated that she had enjoyed the journey.  She expressed a desire to see Moccasin Wallow Road well placed on the TRIP List.  

Commissioner Detert stated that the meeting location was closer to her home than was Bradenton.  
Commissioner Constance urged the visitors to look across at the new Sunseeker development after their regular Sarasota/Manatee MPO Board Meeting.  

David Hutchinson commented that a robust resilient grid will be helpful to all and the MPOs are on the right track. 
VIII.
 ADJOURNMENT OF JOINT REGIONAL MEETING
The Joint Regional Meeting was adjourned at 11:11 a.m.
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